Dear Family,

We are celebrating our 10th Anniversary as the Wolfensberger Family Association.  As such, we have honored five distinguished people, by awarding the “Wolfensberger Family Association Heritage Award” to them. 

In this newsletter, you will read about each one, and their significant contribution to WFA.


Mrs. Myrtle Mae Wolfinbarger Braun - genealogy research- received by her daughter, Bonnie Aspenson, Oklahoma

Mr. William Murlin Creasy - genealogy research- received by his grand nephew, Albert Creasy, North Carolina

Mr. George Wolfersberger - genealogy research - received by his son, Charles Wolfersberger, Missouri.


Mr. Heinrich Wolfensberger - genealogy research - received by his great grandson, William Wolfensberger, Rigby, Idaho

Mr. Max Wolfensberger - our only living recipient -WFA memorial dedication in Bauma in 2001- a resident of Staefa, Switzerland 

Our founder, "Larry", Lawrence M. Jones was the first recipient of the WFA Heritage Award.

Each of these people has given of their time and talents to help our WFA families to know more about their heritage, and feel the touch of those who have lived before.  We felt that this award would help us recognize such efforts and express our deepest gratitude for their unselfish services.  

Also, in celebrating this occasion, our friends/cousins, board members, and Larry Jones’ relatives all joined in honoring him and celebrating the event at the Fountains of Canterbury where he lives.  We thank his son, Rey and his wife Tammy, for making all this possible.  We express our heartfelt gratitude to Frank Wolfenbarger, and Gretchen Doll, WFA board members, plus Wayne and Scarlett Bowman, ______ Lewis, who represented the Wolfensberger Family Association, and the members of Larry’s family for attending.

We would love to hear from you to hear how you “celebrated” this 10th anniversary, too.  Please send your notes to Buzz Evans, editor, so we can enjoy your personal reports in the next newsletter.  <revans45@swbell.net>

We thank the members of the WFA board for serving in 2004.  We are even more grateful that many have consented to join us in 2005 as board members, too.  We will miss those who are unable to serve, especially, Peter Wolfensberger, of Zumikon, Switzerland.  

Due to pressing circumstances, we have yet to elect officers for the 2005 term, and will do so at our next WFA Board meeting.  We appreciate your patience in this regard.

We thank you for your support as members of the Wolfensberger Family Association.  Many members are still researching, and finding new proofs on family lines, and locations of cemeteries, old buildings, etc.  

We hope that several of you will consider preparing family reunions this summer, to invite “WFA cousins” – whatever the spelling of your name.  Please let us know of any interest you may have in this regard.

Another note:  We extend our sincerest hope and good wishes to those who have been severely affected by the hurricanes, and weather systems, wars, and devastations, that have occurred in these past several months.  If you have family stories or pictures, that you would be willing to share, please send them Buzz Evans, our newsletter editor.  We know several of our members have volunteered and contributed in many ways to help those with these special needs, in America and elsewhere.  Please know that many have prayed for your welfare during these challenging times.  

As you can see in this newsletter, our wonderful Editor, Buzz Evans, is looking for a volunteer/s to do the newsletter in the coming future.  Buzz has done an incredible job of helping us “all stay connected” through the newsletter.   

Again, thank you all for helping us celebrate this amazing 10th Anniversary of WFA.

Myrna B. Liddell

President

